Gl Bill Benefits & Aid Revision Policy

It is not uncommon for a student to already be receiving federal, state, or institutional aid at John Carroll
University prior to either becoming eligible for or choosing to utilize their Gl Bill benefits. Once the
eligibility for Gl Bill benefits has been determined, a student already in possession of a university aid
letter should expect to receive a revised financial aid award. This revision will typically ensure that Gl Bill
benefits, when combined with organizational funding from the university, does not exceed direct tuition
and fees. Eligibility for federal and state funding, including loans, can be used to offset room, board and
other educational expenses.

This revision process will ensure compliance with internal and external policies as well as federal
regulations. Potential Gl Bill students who are already in receipt of financial aid from the university
should consult with the Director of Veterans Affairs and the Director of Financial Aid to ensure that they
have an accurate understanding of how their aid could be revised once they choose to employ Gl Bill
benefits.



